Checkendon Parish Council

The minutes of the Annual Meeting of Checkendon Parish Council held on 13th May 2019.
1. Present

Mr. M. Wickens, Mr. D. Griggs, Mr. T. Corbishley, Mr D. Brown, and Mr. D. Petherick 
2. Apologies

Mrs H. Waggett and Cllr. K. Bulmer

3. Declaration of Acceptance of Office

These were signed and witnessed by the Clerk

4. Register of Members’ Interests

These were completed and would be forwarded to the monitoring officer.

5. Election of Chairman

Mr Matthew Wickens was proposed as Chairman by Mr Brown, seconded by Mr Corbishley and duly elected unopposed as Chairman. 

6. Election of Vice Chair

Mr Tim Corbishley was proposed by Mr Wickens, seconded by Mr Griggs and duly elected unopposed as Vice Chairman.

7. Responsibilities of Councillor’s for 2019/2020

Planning – Matthew Wickens, Tim Corbishley and Doug Griggs
Playground – Tim Corbishley and Harriet Waggett 
Responsible Financial Officer – Claire Dunk

Highways – David Petherick

Footpaths- David Petherick
Checkendon School – Harriet Waggett

Village Hall – Tim Corbishley and Doug Griggs

Local Age Concern Link Co-ordinator- Mary Weller

Website- Duncan Brown
8. Minutes of 4th March 2019
These were approved and signed by the Chairman.
9. Matters Arising from minutes 

a. 30 MPH Speed Limit Exlade Street and 20MPH in the vicinity of the School
Meeting with Lee Turner and Anthony Kirkwood (OCC) would take place on 17th May to try to progress this matter.
b. Bench in Memory of Dick Seymour

The parish council were waiting for the family to come back on this matter.
10. Report from SODC 
Joanne Robb and Lorraine Hillier had been returned as the members for Woodcote and Peppard Ward on SODC.
11.  Sports Club Report

The football season had ended. There had been a request for a Saturday morning youth team to play on the ground.
The pitch drainage had improved with the shock waving.

The cricket season was underway with reasonable success.

12. Footpath Report
Mr Petherick had reported the issues raised at the Annual Electors Meeting to Jackie Smith the OCC SE Oxon Officer.
13. School Report 
There were still vacancies had the school for September 2019.
14. Playground Report
The official opening on Saturday 6th April at 2pm with refreshments afterwards in the village hall had been very successful.
The SODC grant application for the tractor purchase from Charles Bailey had been paid.
Mr Corbishley had fitted new seats and shackles to the swings. 
The refurbishment to the existing equipment had been completed. The slope had been power washed to clear the algae and dirt build up.
Mr Wickens had met Wickstead regarding ideas for a multi play for the younger children, and for repairs to the wet pour under the swings total £16,697.64. he would also contact Earth Wright for a quotation and ideas for the younger multi play.
Report book signed. Benches and seats would require repairs.
The new play tractor had been converted and painted by Mr Corbishley. A quote for the base from Butler and Proctor for £750 had been received and they would also be asked to arrange transportation to playground.

15. Village Hall Report 

The Spring Quiz had raised £500. 325 people had attended the blue bell walk. The next event was the car boot on 16th June.
Children were damaging the village hall roof by breaking tiles kicking a football at it.

16. Correspondence
1. Mike Ward Little Blue Bus - New Thursday bus service from Goring to Henley via Stoke Row.

2. Checkendon Church – request for funding towards new gates. Councillors agreed to give a donation once the actual amount was known.
3. Jennifer Greenbury – request for 20 MPH limit at Equestrian Centre – councillors felt this would not be supported by OCC
17. Finance

a. Cheques for payment
25.3.19

1285 C. Dunk
Clerk’s salary

£625.00

2.4.19
1286 Supply me print
Playground donors’ board
£96.00
7.5.19
1287 R W Butler
Playground refurbishment/repairs
£630.00

13.5.19

1288 C. Dunk
Petty Cash
£193.13
1289 Zurich Municipal

Annual Premium

£746.34

1290 CFO

Annual membership

£55.00

1291 OFA

Annual membership

£42.00

1292 OALC

Annual membership

£138.97

1293 Chiltern Society

£30.00

1294 Checkendon PCC

Upkeep of church yard

£500.00

1295 Woodcote Volunteers

Donation

£60.00

1296 CAB

Donation

£75.00

1297 Norman Cox

Playground posts

£18.00

1298 M. Russ

Work around village/playground

£937.00
b. Funds received
SODC –half year precept £9,500.00
SODC -CIL Payment £3687.84

SODC- Tractor Grant £855.00
c. Accounts for year ending 31.3.19

These were agreed by all councillors.

d. Annual Governance Statement 2018/19

This was agreed by Councillors and signed by Chair and Clerk

e. Accounting Statement 2018/19

This was agreed by Councillors and signed by The Responsible Financial Officer and Chairmen

f. Register of Risks

This was agreed by Councillors and sign by the Chair.
18. Planning
The following applications had been received.
P19/S1291/HH The Annex, The Bungalow Neals Lane 

Installation of two new rooflights in the existing north/east roof slope to gain fire escape to bedroom
Parish Council No objection

P19/S1056/FUL Walnut Tree Farm 

Conversion of two existing timber shed buildings into a new dwelling with associated garage building. Demolition of two former piggery buildings and replacement with one smaller storage building
Parish Council No Objection
 
19. Chairman’s Business
a. Village sign on Green
This would be washed.
20.  Next Meeting
Monday 15th July at 8pm Checkendon Village Hall

